Special Committee on Discipline
In 2005, 28 complaints against barristers were received of which 9 of them were found to have no merit and one was referred to the Barristers Disciplinary Tribunal for further inquiry. One case was to receive an admonishment letter from the Chairman, one was to attend before the Chairman for admonishment, and one was to attend before the Chairman for advice on future conduct. Fifteen are still under investigation.
Out of the 24 cases outstanding from 2004, 16 were dismissed as having no merit and 3 were referred to the Barristers Disciplinary Tribunal. One barrister was ordered to attend before the Chairman for admonishment. Four cases remain under investigation pending further documents to be supplied from the complainants or are the subject of the investigation by law enforcement authorities.
Out of the 3 cases outstanding from 2003, 2 were dismissed and 1 was referred to the Barristers Disciplinary Tribunal.
Currently, 7 Barristers Disciplinary Tribunal cases are ongoing. One such case was concluded at the end of 2004 which was not included in the 2004 Annual Report, and 4 other such cases were concluded this year. 
 It is probably dangerous to draw any conclusions about what these basic statistics say about the standard of discipline amongst practising barristers.  It would be dangerous to assume that all acts of misconduct which are a breach of the Code of Conduct are reported to the Bar Council.  Certainly a large number of the cases actually referred to the Bar Council could be categorised as unmeritorious, regardless of whether the Code is invoked in the complaint.  Nevertheless, these complaints are investigated and  take up a great deal of time, all of that unpaid.
What does appear to be relatively constant is that the complaints cover a wide area of legal practice.  Without regard to the relative merits of the complaints, probably the majority arise from civil cases.  In terms of numbers, this is followed by cases involving family law and criminal law.
During the course of the year, the Bar Council introduced a form for complainants.  This provoked a vigorous debate, as a result of which, the form was modified in some respects.  It was also apparent that there was a good deal of sense in introducing the form slowly and cautiously.  The introduction of the form will be reviewed thoroughly three months after its introduction.  The aim of the form is to attempt to make the complainant express in a more focused way what it is that he or she is complaining about.  A great deal of time is wasted in the investigatory stage in trying to identify what is the real basis of the complaint and what information, if any, supports that complaint.  Parts of the form aim to address this problem.  The complaint form will not solve all of these problems.  However, it will be a success if it substantially reduces them.
The efforts of the members of the Special Committee on Discipline are tireless and unceasing.  Investigations often take up a large amount of time, all of that unpaid, but all that in a larger sense rewarding.  Nevertheless, all members of the Bar owe a debt of gratitude to these people.
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